
REGULAR MEETING 
PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE 
THURSDAY, MARCH 10, 2022, 4:00 PM 

REMOTE WEBINAR VIA ZOOM 

COVID-19 ADVISORY NOTICE 

Due to Covid concerns and consistent with State Executive Orders No. 25-20 and No. 
29-20, the meeting will not be physically open to the public. Members of the Committee
and staff will participate in this meeting remotely. Members of the public are encouraged
to participate remotely via Zoom or telephone pursuant to the information and link
below. Public comment will be accepted during the meeting. The public may also submit
comments in advance of the meeting by emailing Christina Cook at:
ccook@cityofbelvedere.org. Please write “Public Comment” in the subject line.
Comments submitted one hour prior to the commencement of the meeting will be
presented to the Committee and included in the public record for the meeting. Those
received after this time will be added to the record and shared with Committee members
after the meeting.

The City of Belvedere is inviting you to a scheduled Zoom webinar. 

When: Mar 10, 2022, 04:00 PM Pacific Time  

Topic: REGULAR MEETING PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE 

Please click the link below to join the webinar: 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/88011866057 

Or Telephone: 
888 788 0099 (Toll Free) or 833 548 0276 (Toll Free) or 833 548 0282 (Toll Free) 

Webinar ID: 880 1186 6057 

The City encourages that comments be submitted in advance of the meeting. However, 
for members of the public using the Zoom video conference function, those who wish to 
comment on an agenda item should write “I wish to make a public comment” in the chat 
section of the remote meeting platform. At the appropriate time, City staff will allow 
oral public comment through the remote meeting platform. Any member of the public 
who needs special accommodations to access the public meeting should email 
ccook@cityofbelvedere.org, who will use her best efforts to provide assistance.
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REGULAR MEETING 
PARKS & OPEN SPACE COMMITTEE 

THURSDAY, MARCH 10, 2022, 4:00 PM 
REMOTE WEBINAR VIA ZOOM 

This is an opportunity for any citizen to briefly address the Parks and Open Space Committee 
on any matter that does not appear on this agenda. Upon being recognized by the Chair, please 
state your name, address, and limit your oral statement to no more than three minutes. Matters 
that appear to warrant a more lengthy presentation or Committee consideration may be 
agendized for further discussion at a later meeting. 

1. Approve minutes of January 13, 2022, Regular Meeting

2. Comments from the Chair, Jean Bordon

3. Report from Public Works Director, Robert Zadnik

Old Business: 

4. Update, Discussion, and Possible Action on Centennial Park and Park Lane Improvement Projects.

New Business 

5. Discussion and Possible Action on effect of Mallard Pointe project on Belvedere Community Park.

Future Items 

6. Discussion and Possible Action to Approve Changing the meeting time if Zoom meetings are no
longer approved or allowed.

7. Discussion and Possible Action to Authorize a Survey of the Citizens of Belvedere on Organizing
and/or Participating in Community Clean Up Projects on the Second Saturday of every even month of
the year (i.e., February, April, June, August, October, and December).

Adjourn 

SCHEDULED ITEMS 

OPEN FORUM





2. 

3. 

Comments from the Chair, Jean-Marie Bordon. 

Chair Bordon stated she had no comments and called for public or committee comment. There 
were no public comments. 

Report from Robert Zadnik. Public Works Director. 

Director Zadnik stated he would keep his update brief and had the following comments: The first 
item was the replanting project at Tom Price Park. He stated that work is well underway, and the 
site is almost completely cleared, with exception of smaller trees. Staff removed all existing 
vegetation and two larger trees from the site. This work included grinding down the stumps of 
the two trees that were removed, along with pmning two additional oaks on the north side of the 
project area. He mentioned availability of water and tying in to the nearby well system which was 
recommended by the city's well service provider. 

Director Zadnik let the committee know that Max Sandoval who was a long-term public works 
staff member has retired. He spent over 20 years in Belvedere, and his service and expertise will 
be missed. He said the Department of Public Works is openly recruiting for a new employee and 
intends to bring on a new-hire by April. 

Director Zadnik reported on the bid opening for the playgr·ound project. He stated there were five 
bidders, and the lowest bidders were within a couple thousand dollar·s of one another. He 
mentioned negotiations on the low-bid amount were underway, and he would like to bring the 
item to the February 14th Council Meeting with a funding solution and approval of that contract. 

Finally, Director Zadnik mentioned that the Department of Public Works, at the request of the 
Committee, has put soil ar·ound the new benches at Tom Price Park and will develop rings 
around the trees in Tiburon. 

Chair Bordon asked if there members of the public who have any comment or questions on 
Director Zadnik' s report. Committee Member Walker wanted to verify that the trees that Director 
Zadnik was talking about were indeed the pistachio trees in Tom Price Park This was confirmed. 

Chair Bordon called for question from the Committee and public. There were no fmther comments. 
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4. Report from subcommittee on Placement of Memorial Trees

Chair Bordon asked Committee Member Walker to report on this item and referenced two
attachments to the agenda that were memorial opportunities. Committee Member Walker said there
had been talk of an existing list of Belvedere residents who wanted to donate. The City was not
able to locate such as list. Committee Member Kemnitzer thanked those who had done this research.

There was no further comment from the Committee or the public.

NEW BUSINESS 

5. Discussion and Possible Action on Recommending to the Director of Public Works that Requests
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for funding for the following be included in his Recommendations for the 2022/2023 Budget of the 
City of Belvedere: (see attached Memo). 

Chair Bordon stated this is a large item and called on Director Zadnik to provide a report. 
Director Zadnik shared his screen of the Capital Budget 5-year look-ahead. He reviewed 
the cunent operations and capital project budget line items and how they are used. 

Chair Bordon called for Committee comment. In reference to Centennial Park, Member Walker 
commented on the Fire district's unlikely approval of wood stairs for any lane, given her 
prior conversations with the Fire Marshall. She asked Director Zadnik if the numbers were 
accurate for non-wood stair installation. Director Zadnik commented on the budgeting experience 
learned from the Golden Gate stair installation and different soil conditions impacting 
pricing. Committee Member Kemnitzer spoke about prioritizing the lists and items. Director 
Zadnik commented that the Committee should focus on the two larger projects before discussing 
smaller budget pri01ities. Bordon called on Council Liaison Campbell to comment on the lanes 
as emergency evacuation routes and if they may qualify for funding. Council Liaison Campbell 
did not think the Belvederes Lanes would qualify. 

Director Zadnik reviewed the city's decision basis in prioritizing capital projects, referencing public 
safety and roads as chief concerns. 
Chair Bordon commented on the importance of adding Artist's View back into the budget. 
Committee Member Kemnitzer also felt that keeping Artist's View in the budget was important 
and shared his thoughts on fundraising options. Chair Bordon commented about the need for a more 
aggressive lane maintenance schedule. Committee Member Walker echoed her thoughts on this. 
Chair Bordon also recommended that Council and staff consider Artist's View in the 5-year capital 
budget. 
Chair Bordon referenced the need for further vegetation work. Director Zadnik pointed out an 
existing line item in the budget for vegetation maintenance and spoke about partnering with the fire 
department on vegetation contr·ol. There was discussion of a code enforcement officer. 

No motion made. Chair Bordon called for public comment. There was no public comment. 

6. Discussion and Possible Action on Developing a Protocol for Grant Applications to the Belvedere
Community Foundation and Discussion and Possible Action on Appointment of a Sub-Committee.

Chair Bordon called for Director Zadnik to comment. He stated that the Belvedere Community 
Foundation (BCF) will not make funds available until there is a signed contr·act for the project.  
Chair Bordon asked if State and Federal grants have similar requirements. Committee Member 
Kemnitzer commented on the specificity that the BCF requires for pledging funds. Chair 
Bordon congratulated Committee Member Watson for her new status as a board member of the 
BCF. Chair Bordon asked if Committee members Kemnitzer and Watson could work together 
with Director Zadnik for developing grant proposals and presentations. 

No motion was made. There were no further Committee comments. Chair Bordon called for 
Public Comment, there were no public comments. 

MEETING ADJOURNED AT 5:29 PM. 
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